THE PARISHES OF HOLY CROSS AND OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR SERVING THE COMMUNITIES OF BESTWOOD, BULWELL AND HUCKNALL.

Tel: 0115 9278403

CONTACT DETAILS:

Parish Priest:

FR. RICHARD HARDSTAFF

The Presbytery Brooklyn Road, Bulwell

Nottingham NG6 9ES Parish Secretaries: Mrs Maria Cummins

> Tel: 0115 9278403 Mrs Breege Chapman

Tuesday—Thursday 9am to 1pm

Parish Email: holvcrosshucknallandourladvsbulwell@dioceseofnottingham.uk

Website: www.bulwell-and-bestwood-catholic-churches.org.uk

http://www.holycrosshucknall.org.uk

https://facebook.com/bulwellandbestwood Facebook: Tel: 07561121724 Parish Deacon Rev. Martvn Swabv

Retired Priest: Canon Anthony Dolan

ourladysbulwell.booking@gmail.com Hall Booking:

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISH

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell ead Teacher — Mrs. Fiona Wadsley 0115 9150500 St Margaret Clitherow, Bestwood Head Teacher - Miss Christine Reilly 0115 9150296

Holy Cross, Hucknall Head Teacher—Mrs. Tammie McNamara 0115 9534577 SECONDARY SCHOOLS:

Trinity School, Aspley Head Teacher — Mr. Matthew Shenton 0115 9296251

Christ The King, Arnold Head Teacher —Miss Jo Love 0115 9556262

TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR - 1ST/2ND OCTOBER 2022 MASS TIMES, SERVICES AND INTENTIONS FOR THE COMING WEEK

SATURDAY - VIGIL OF TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR	1st	5.00pm	OUR LADY'S	Gwen Tansey RIP
SUNDAY - TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR	2nd	9.00am	HOLY CROSS	Catherine Ada Ngige RIP (7th anniversary)
		11.00am	OUR LADY'S	Mrs Margaret McGory RIP & Mrs Elizabeth Uchechukwu Echedolu RIP
MONDAY - FERIA	3rd			
TUESDAY - SAINT FRANCIS OF ASSISI (MEMORIAL)	4th	9.30am	OUR LADY'S	Doreen Harrington & Family Intentions
WEDNESDAY - FERIA	5th	12.00pm	HOLY CROSS	Paul Moore RIP
THURSDAY - FERIA	6th	9.30am	OUR LADY'S	Catherine Heraghty RIP
		11.15am	HOLY CROSS	Funeral Service for Philip James Chadburn RIP
FRIDAY - OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY (MEMORIAL)	7th	11.00am	OUR LADY'S	Funeral Service for Anthony Reddish RIP
		12.00pm	HOLY CROSS	Monsignor Forde's Intentions
		6.00pm	OUR LADY'S	Holy Hour—Praise & Worship
SATURDAY - VIGIL OF TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY OF	8th	1.00pm	OUR LADY'S	Wedding of Noreen Dera & Aaron Arthur
THE YEAR		5.00pm	OUR LADY'S	Mark Booton RIP
SUNDAY - TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR	9th	9.00am	HOLY CROSS	Margaret Hallam RIP
		11.00am	OUR LADY'S	Catherine Heraghty RIP

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—READER

October 9th - Maria Mendy

HOLY CROSS CHURCH—WELCOMERS

October 9th - Olimpia & Ciprian Blaj HOLY CROSS CHURCH CLEANING

October 9th - Jackie Ortega & Florence Asiedu

OUR LADY'S CHURCH—READERS

Saturday 8th October - Elaine Foley & Sunday 9th October - Ifeoma Ude **OUR LADY'S CHURCH—WELCOMERS**

> Saturday 8th October - Kath Huckerby & Sam Cropley Sunday 9th October - Teresa Doherty

OUR LADY'S CHURCH CLEANING FOR OCTOBER

Team B (Stephan, John, Eric & Madeline) **REFRESHMENTS AFTER MASS**

Sunday 9th October - Nana & Emmanuel

RECONCILIATION

Our Lady's Saturday 4.30pm -4.45pm Holy Cross - Friday (before Mass) First Wednesday of Month 12.30pm (after Mass)

RELICS OF SAINT BERNADETTE OF LOURDES

will visit out diocese next week: Thursday 6th October in Saint Bernadette's church, Scunthorpe, and from 6.30pm that evening until 10.30am on Friday 7th October in Nottingham Cathedral, which will be open throughout the night. Masses will be celebrated at 11am (Scunthorpe) and 7.30pm (Cathedral) on Thursday, and at 9am on Friday morning. All are very welcome to attend, especially those who are sick or less able, recognising the special charism of the Shrine at Lourdes. For those not able to attend, both venues will be live-streamed: Scunthorpe: https://youtu.be/2hElsacBXak Nottingham: www.stbarnabascathedral.org.uk/01 Community/livestream.html

RED MISSIO BOXES—HOLY CROSS

It is time to collect the red missio boxes for counting. Would you please bring your box to church in order for Dorothy Bevins to count. Thank you for your support.

BIBLE STUDY

The Bible Study meetings at Holy Cross will continue every Tuesday at the usual time of 7pm in the meeting room. Everyone welcome.

WOMEN LEADERSHIP IN THE CHURCH

On Saturday 29th October, our diocesan women's ministry team will host a talk and discussion at Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell, on the role of Women Leadership in the Church, followed by Afternoon Tea. Please see poster at back of Church.

HOLY CROSS PRIMARY OPEN DAY



On Wednesday 9th November Holy Cross Primary School will be holding an open day and there will be school tours available at either 1.30-2.30pm or 6.00pm to 7.00pm. No booking required but please come along and see our vibrant school community.

CAFOD FAMILY FAST DAY – WORLD FOOD CRISIS APPEAL

Millions of families are facing a food crisis that could be the worst in living memory. As each day goes by, the situation worsens. As people of faith, we must act. Your donations can help CAFOD's local experts to provide emergency food supplies to families in the worst affected countries in East Africa and support communities around the world working hard to put food on the table. Please give today or start a monthly gift to CAFOD. Use the envelope for our parish collection or go to cafod.org.uk/fastday.

POOR CLARES SALE OF CHRISTMAS CARDS & GIFTS

Cards, calendars, diaries will be on sale at the back of church and also in the hall on the weekend of Saturday 15th October and Sunday 16th October. Your support will be much appreciated. Thank you.

LOST PROPERTY—OUR LADY'S

The lost property box at the back of church will be emptied after this weekend. If you have lost anything please check as this will be your last opportunity before it is removed.

BAPTISM CLASS

Our next class for parents of children 6 years and under will take place on Saturday 5th November 2022 @ 10.30am until 12.30pm in Our Lady's Parish Hall. This class is for parishioners from both Holy Cross and Our Lady's. If you would like your child/children to be baptised, please email the office for a form. Completed forms need to be submitted to the office by 1st November 2022.

PLEASE PRAY FOR

Philip James Chadburn RIP who passed away on the 20th September and whose funeral service will be at Holy Cross on Thursday 6th October at 11.15am.

Anthony Reddish RIP who passed away recently and whose funeral service will take place at Our Lady's on Friday 7th October at 11.00am followed by burial at Redhill Cemetery.

Dorothy Eyre RIP who passed away recently and who was a parishioner at Our Lady's. Details of Reception and Requiem Mass to follow. Nora O Sullivan RIP (known as May) who has died recently. Funeral service details to follow.

We pray especially for their families and friends during this difficult time. May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, Rest in Peace. Amen

HARVEST FESTIVAL

Our Lady's church are holding their Harvest Festival this weekend (Saturday 1st and Sunday 2nd October). We invite parishioners to bring food to celebrate the successful harvest. After our service, the food items are sent to local charities.

PRAYERS FOR VOCATIONS HOLY CROSS

Please note that prayers for vocations will NOT take place this Sunday 2nd October.

TEACHER VACANCY - OUR LADY'S PRIMARY SCHOOL

Our Lady's Primary school currently has a vacancy for a KS2 teacher. Please visit Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Multi-Academy Trust website (ololcatholicmat.co.uk) for more information and to apply.

FOUNDATION GOVERNOR - OUR LADY'S PRIMARY SCHOOL

Are you looking for a way to live out your faith and serve your local community at the same time? If so, becoming a foundation governor could be just the thing for you. Our Lady's school is seeking to appoint a new foundation governor. Foundation governors play a vital role in maintaining and developing the Catholic character of our schools. If you are interested or would like more information please contact Fiona Wadsley, headteacher on 0115 9150500.

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER

The World day of Prayer is an annual International event planned by women of different countries of the world, and delivered by women. In this area we have traditionally held an interdenominational service led by a group of women representing the different churches. This event takes place on the first Friday of March so we are praying together all over the world on the same day. IF this event is to happen this year, and in the future, NEW women are needed to form the organising committee (usually only 3 meetings a year). If you are interested in taking part, or finding out more about it, please contact Annette Scholes via bulwellchurchestogether@gmail.com or your churches together representative. The few remaining members of the pre pandemic committee are willing to advise this year but it needs NEW members to happen at all, as they are no longer able to lead it.

SAFEGUARDING REPRESENTATIVES

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, Bulwell: Bridget Doyle

Holy Cross, Hucknall : Rosaleen Walters

Diocesan Safeguarding Contact; Rachel Campion safeguarding@dioceseofnottingham.uk or telephone 0115 9539850

WEEKEND COLLECTION 24TH/25TH SEPTEMBER HOLY CROSS £249.43 S/O - £136 OUR LADY'S £561.28 S/O £540